
 
 
News Release 

 

Notice regarding European Commission’s Decision against Nomura 

Tokyo, May 20, 2021—Nomura Holdings, Inc. (the “Company”) today announced that on May 

20, the European Commission (the “Commission”) issued a Decision and associated fine of 

EUR 129,573,000 on the Company and Nomura International plc (“NIplc”), a U.K. subsidiary 

of the Company, for the infringement of European Union competition law as a result of certain 

historic behavior by two former NIplc employees. 

 

The Commission found an infringement in respect of anti-competitive conduct in the European 

Economic Area for a period of approximately 10 months in 2011 in connection with the primary 

and secondary markets for European Government Bonds.   

 

After thoroughly examining the content of the Decision, Nomura will consider all options, 

including an appeal. 

 

Nomura has already set aside a provision for the full amount of the fine and therefore the 

Decision will not have a negative impact on the Company’s consolidated results for the fiscal 

year ending March 2022. 

 

 

 

Nomura 

Nomura is a global financial services group with an integrated network spanning over 30 countries. By connecting 

markets East & West, Nomura services the needs of individuals, institutions, corporates and governments through 

its three business divisions: Retail, Wholesale (Global Markets and Investment Banking), and Investment 

Management. Founded in 1925, the firm is built on a tradition of disciplined entrepreneurship, serving clients with 

creative solutions and considered thought leadership. For further information about Nomura, visit 

www.nomura.com 
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